LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 88TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
May 18, 2023
TO: Honorable John Whitmire, Chair, Senate Committee on Criminal Justice
FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1577 by Hull (Relating to changing the eligibility for mandatory supervision of an inmate serving a
sentence for or previously convicted of certain assaults.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would make an individual serving a sentence for or previously convicted of certain felony assault
offenses ineligible for mandatory supervision.

The Office of Court Administration and the Board of Pardons and Paroles anticipate no significant fiscal
impact to the state. It is assumed that any impact on state correctional populations or on the demand for state
correctional resources would not be significant.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 212 Office of Court Administration, Texas Judicial Council, 697 Board of Pardons and Paroles
LBB Staff: JMc, DDel, LBO, DGI
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